
February 7, 2022

The Honorable James Comer
Ranking Member
Committee on Oversight and Reform
United States House of Representatives
Washington, DC 20515

Dear Ranking Member Comer:

I write in response to your letter of January 19, 2022, in which you requested that the National
Archives and Records Administration produce Presidential records of the Obama Administration
concerning “Hunter Biden, cobalt mines, China Molybdenum, Tenke Fungurume, or
Freeport-McMoRan,” and your letter of July 14, 2021 (which was also signed by several of your
colleagues), in which you requested communications between the Executive Office of the
President or Office of the Vice President and members or associates of the Biden family referring
or relating to the 2013 trip to China and the 2016 trip to Mexico” and “communications referring
or relating to any security incidents on Air Force Two during the 2013 trip to China and the 2016
trip to Mexico.”  I apologize for the delay in responding to your letters.

The Presidential Records Act (PRA) provides that otherwise restricted presidential records may
be made available “to either House of Congress, or, to the extent of matter within its jurisdiction,
to any committee or subcommittee thereof.”  44 U.S.C. § 2205(2)(C).  Such “special access”
requests must come from the Chair of the Committee and cannot be made by the Ranking
Member of the Committee.

Accordingly, we are unable to respond to your request.  For your information, I am enclosing a
copy of the August 2, 2018, letter that I sent to then Senate Minority Leader Schumer explaining
the legal requirements of the PRA in more detail.

Sincerely,

David S. Ferriero

Enc.

cc: The Honorable Carolyn Maloney
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